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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

  

Welcome to our first newsletter of the academic year; the summer holidays are now feeling like a     

distant memory! We have very much enjoyed welcoming the children back as well as meeting our new 

Reception children and those who have started across different year groups in the school.  

All the classes are now known by their names voted for through pupil voice. We started the year with a 

school competition where each class had to plan an exciting design for their classroom door which   

reflected their new name; we hope you enjoyed seeing these during parentsô evening. The House and 

Vice Captains had a fun time judging the end products; well done to Mer People (Year 2) and Dragons 

(Year 6) for creating the winning designs. 

We have been overwhelmed by the number of children who have come to show us their good work 

which has been lovely to see. There has been a particular emphasis on handwriting and weôd like to 

say well done to those children who have been awarded their pen licence this year. 

We have held three interactive parent workshops over the last half term. The phonics workshop was 

led by Mrs Browne, Bug Club by Mrs Matthews and the topic skills curriculum workshop was led by 

Miss James. We would like to thank the parents who attended and were pleased to receive positive 

feedback from them. The PowerPoint presentations can be found on the section on our website under 

óTeaching and Learningô, then óworkshopsô. If any parent/carer would like further information on any of 

these subjects, we will be very happy to help.  

Year 6 had an active day when they visited the Imperial War Museum to learn more about World War I. 

The children were interested to find out much more about óThe War to End All Warsô during the     

morning, which included the chance to go into a trench and to feel how heavy the military uniforms and 

guns were. We would like to commend the children on their good behaviour throughout the day. You 

can read about what they and the other year groups have been learning about in this letter. 

A selection of Year 5 and Year 6 children took part in a Bromley Schoolsô swimming gala. There were 

only 11 points between ourselves and the winning school ï a great result! Well done to all those who 

participated at the Beckenham Spa pool. 

Music continues to be played across the school with Year 3 learning the djembe drums and Years 5 

and 6 playing the recorder, as well as the flute choir and the singing choir where we have around 70 

children who attend - a huge number of participants!  

We have started the autumn term off with a flourish of activity. We look forward to seeing the children 

continue to develop and grow throughout the rest of this year. 

We would like to wish all of our families a happy and restful half term break and look forward to        

welcoming the children back on Monday 29 October.  
 

 

 

Miss James   Mrs Browne 

Head Teacher  Head of School 
 
 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON  

Monday 29th October 2018 

 

 



The Junior School Choir 

The Junior School Choir has been very popular this term and is lovely to hear every 

Wednesday morning! Here are some photos of the Choir in action this half term! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Thank you to all of those who visited the 

Scholastic Book Fair and helped toward us 

raising a total of Ã486.00ï Well Done! 
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ParkingParkingParking   
   

Firstly we would like to thank all of the parents who are parking considerately of    

local residents. 

Unfortunately, we are still continuing to receive complaints that some of our parents  

are still parking inconsiderately.  

Please could we ask that everybody parks responsibly outside local residentsô 
houses and does not park over or obscure their driveways at any time throughout 
the day regardless of how long you will be.  Parents should also not park on any 
neighbouring private property. 

 

Urgent forms to completeUrgent forms to completeUrgent forms to complete   
   
Today a photography consent form will be sent home which is required to be     Today a photography consent form will be sent home which is required to be     Today a photography consent form will be sent home which is required to be     
completed for every student under the new GDPR regulations each academic year. completed for every student under the new GDPR regulations each academic year. completed for every student under the new GDPR regulations each academic year. 
Please can you ensure that you complete this and return to the school urgently.Please can you ensure that you complete this and return to the school urgently.Please can you ensure that you complete this and return to the school urgently.   
   
We also have emailed a copy of the data checking sheet forms previously and We also have emailed a copy of the data checking sheet forms previously and We also have emailed a copy of the data checking sheet forms previously and 
have printed copies in the office. It is vital that these are completed, especially if have printed copies in the office. It is vital that these are completed, especially if have printed copies in the office. It is vital that these are completed, especially if 
any of your details have changed, so that  we can contact you in the event of an any of your details have changed, so that  we can contact you in the event of an any of your details have changed, so that  we can contact you in the event of an 
emergency.emergency.emergency.   

   
Life at FarnboroughLife at FarnboroughLife at Farnborough   
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